
 

Friday 26th January 2024 
Spring edition no. 2 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

Year 3 times tables workshop 

Year 3 are running a times tables workshop for parents on Friday 2nd February 9 -9.30am.  Parents are invited 

to come into their child's classroom and see what work they are doing with their times tables. 

 

School Nurse Virtual Drop-In  

Your School Nurse is offering virtual drop-ins every Tuesday and Thursday from 4.30pm-5.30pm. Please see 

the flyer at the end of the newsletter for more details.  

 

The Ogden Trust Science Partnership 

The latest Ogden Trust newsletter is at the end of this newsletter. The newsletter details all the activities the 

children participated in during the science partnership launch.  

 

Bromcom My Child At School App (MCAS) 

As you are aware, we use the Arbor App for communicating to parents.  On 19th February 2024 we will be 
launching our new parent app called My Child At School (MCAS). The MCAS app is our preferred method of 
communication with you using app notifications. 
  
What is MCAS?  
MyChildAtSchool (MCAS) is a portal that can enable parents to view their child's academic performance in real-
time via a web browser or mobile app. This enables you to access key academic dates, attendance information 
and the personal details the academy holds for you and your child.  
  
The following modules which are available in MCAS:  

• Notifications  
• Pupil details check/update/amend 
• Attendance  
• Parents evening booking  
• Reports  
• Assessment  
• Dinner money 
• Clubs and trips 

 
Downloading the app and logging in  
The app is simple to download and access using the email address that you have supplied to us. Please don’t 
try to log in before 19th February 2024.  
  



The app is available through the Google Store or Apple Store, just search for My Child At School app by 
Bromcom Computers Plc (please see guide at the end of the newsletter). 

From the 19th February 2024 we will no longer use the Arbor app.  
 
Payments (no payments to be made from 7th Feb until 19th Feb) 
From Wednesday 7th February, you will be unable to make payments for meals, trips and clubs etc on Arbor. 
Please make sure you are up to date with payments by 7th February. You will be able to make payments 
again from 19th February through PayPoint or the MCAS app. Please note any existing Arbor (credit) will 
automatically transfer to your MCAS account.  You can view the balance in Dinner module and top up the 
balance in Dinner Money.   
  
We will be having drop-in sessions all day on 19th February, 22nd February, and 23rd February 2024 where 
office staff will be on hand to help you get logged in. 
  
PayPoint  
In February we will supply each parent with a PayPoint letter which contains a barcode, so you can easily 
upload payments using the cash PayPoint facility. 

Using PayPoint payments are for those parents/carers who wish to continue to pay for items via cash. 
PayPoint payments are also recorded by MCAS and can be seen by logging into your MCAS account and 
viewing your payment history online. Your nearest PayPoint is here: 636 Stratford Road, Sparkhill, 
Birmingham, B11 4AR. 

   

Greet Attendance  

Below are the attendance champions from last week. 

Year group Attendance  Class Attendance 

Year 5 94.28%  4RC 96.11% 

Year 6 92.29%  5DH 95.56% 

Year 2 91.45%  5GA 94.44% 

Year 4 90.14%  5WH 94.33% 

Year 3 89.46%  6SW 93.89% 

Year 1 83.48%  3DH 93.33% 

Reception 79.51%  6SB 93.33% 

 

 



House points  

Congratulations to all the children in Cadbury who are our house points winners this week. 

1st – Cadbury  2nd – Simmonds                3rd – Harewood 

 

Key dates section: 

Menu Tasting session - Thursday 8th February at 2.30pm 

Parent Consultation Meetings (please see letter sent home today for more details) 

• Reception to Year 6 will take place on Wednesday 7th February - 3.40 to 5.50pm or Thursday 8th 

February – 3.40 to 5.50pm.  

• Class 5GA will take place on Tuesday 6th February and Wednesday 7th February from 3.40 to 5.50pm. 

• Nursery will take place in March.  

INSET Days: 

Friday 9th February 2024 (1 day) 

Friday 22nd March 2024 (1 day) 

Term Dates - Spring 1 

Children finish for half term: Thursday 8th February 2024 @ 3.15pm 

February half term: Monday 12th February to Friday 16th February 2024 

Term Dates - Spring 2 

Children return to school: Monday 19th February 2024 

Children finish for the Easter holiday: Thursday 21st March 2024 @ 3.15pm 

Easter holiday: Monday 25th March to Friday 5th April 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Friday 12th January 2024 

Dear parents and guardians, 

During the launch of science partnership with Ogden Trust last term students 
participated in various activities throughout the school. 

KS1: 

On 15th Nov, 29 KSI classes from the partnership joined in with Jenny Watson's hands-
on Zoom workshop on Materials (with a few more following the recording later). This 
workshop started with children asking questions about science which followed by making predictions, 
suggestions and investigating how sugar lump would dissolve faster. 
 
KS2: 
The session began by looking at three optical illusions that could be viewed from different directions to 
reveal new information. During the workshop we looked at familiar objects but found new uses for them. 
Such as  
* A chocolate tin rolled up the hill that defied gravity. Using a secret mass on one side. 
* A hot chocolate tin rolled backwards. There was a hidden elastic band motor inside. 
* Paper tumblers from origami shapes which could be combined to make a chain reaction. 
* Balancing objects like drinks cans, forks and bottles to create a gravity defying sculpture.  

All based on simple playground sea saw balances. 

* Self-assembling shapes and satellites in space.  

* Invisible zones and refraction in a glass of water. 

* Real and fake mirrors with a soup tin photo puzzle 

* A hexa hexa flexagon. A mathematical 6 sided object. 

 After the successful launch that took place in November, science leaders met up at 
Ark Victoria along with years 4 and 6 teachers. Jenny Watson, who is the Ogden Trust Regional Representative 
held a very engaging Phizzi Electricity CPD. 
 

The workshop covered four main areas of the physics curriculum in Key Stage 2.  It also addressed many 
misconceptions and provided a comprehensive teacher guide of 10 investigations to support scientific enquiry. A 
resource box worth £250, linked to the investigations, was also included for each participating school to 
encourage ongoing practical science.  
 

Please look out for our next newsletter as many more exciting events are planned for the New Year. From Ogden 
Trust Partnership we wish all the families a Happy New Year.  If you have any questions or want to know more 
please contact the school office and ask to speak to Mr Seabrook (school science lead).  
 
You can read about the Ogden Trust through this link: 
The Ogden Trust: supporting physics education & engagement               www.ogdentrust.com 
 
Thank you. 
Mr Seabrook (Greet Primary School science lead/ partnership coordinator) 
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